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No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/Dir (EB/HR)/2013                        Dated:16.04.2013 
                     
To 
Shri A.N. Rai 
Director (HR/EB), BSNL Board 
New Delhi-110001 
 
Sub:-  Bulk Inter-SSA transfer of executives’- in the cadre of JTO(T)/ SDE(T) in                

Kerala Telecom Circle- counting of stay outside for less than two years prior to          
2007 as break for assessing long stay- Orders for  Bulk inter-SSA transfers in the 
cadre of SDEs/ JTOs  are under process now in Kerala Telecom Circle based on 
long-stay basis-reg.   

 

 Sir, 

We would like to bring to your kind notice that orders for Bulk inter-SSA transfers in the cadre 

of SDE (T)/ JTO (T) are under process now in Kerala Circle based on long-stay basis.   It is noticed 

that, service done in other SSAs for periods less than two years (during the DOT era, i.e., before 

declaring BSNL Transfer Policy in 2007) is not counted as a break for calculating length of stay in the 

lists now published. As a result of this, those who have already gone out of the SSA on transfer will 

be again and again transferred. 

            If the period of service in other SSAs with length of less than two years is not considered as a 

break in the calculation of long stay in the parent SSA, a good number of seniors who worked outside 

SSA in the interest of service, are again forced to go out. To avoid this anomaly, we request that, the 

service rendered in other SSAs prior to 2007 ie., prior to the year in which BSNL transfer policy came 

in force, may be counted for break for the calculation of long standing even though it is a period less 

than two years, in view of the fact that, such a stipulation was not there prior to 2007.  

           In fact such a relaxation in the case of break-period was allowed in 2011 consequent to the 

interference of this association. But now the Circle administration is denying this genuine demand.  

     We would, therefore, request you to kindly instruct the Kerala Telecom Circle to allow the 

genuine relaxation in this regard as done in the previous years.  An early kind intervention is 

solicited. 

With kind regards, 

Yours Sincerely, 
-sd- 

(Prahlad Rai) 
General Secretary 

Copy to: 
 Shri A.K. Jain, Sr. GM(Pers.), BSNL CO, New Delhi-110001 


